CITY OF JOLIET, ILLINOIS
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT

NOTICE OF DISPLAY OF CAPER & PUBLIC HEARING
FY 2020 CONSOLIDATED ANNUAL PERFORMANCE

AND EVALUATION REPORT (CAPER)

The City of Joliet invites all interested persons to review and submit comments on its FY2020 Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report (CAPER) for its Community Development Block Grant Program (CDBG). This report summarizes CDBG accomplishments during Fiscal Year 2020 (October 1, 2020 through September 30, 2021), including a summary of accomplishments for supplemental CDBG received through the CARES Act. Beginning on Monday, November 15, 2021, copies of the FY 2020 CAPER are available for public review at the City of Joliet’s website at (www.joliet.gov/departments/community-development/hud-notices) and at the following location:

City of Joliet - City Hall

150 W. Jefferson Street

Joliet, IL 60432
Address all written comments to Mr. Keith Jorstad, Director, Neighborhood Services Division, City of Joliet, 150 W. Jefferson Street, Joliet, IL 60432. Comments received by Wednesday, December 1, 2021, will be considered for inclusion in the final report. 
Notice is hereby given that the City of Joliet will hold a virtual public hearing to accept comments on the FY2020 CAPER on Thursday, November 18, 2021, at 2pm. Spanish translation will be available. For translation for other languages and persons with disabilities, please make a request at least three days in advance.  If the City cannot provide reasonable accommodation at the hearing, the City will make alternative opportunities available for non-English speaking persons and persons with disabilities to participate.
Hon. Mayor Bob O’Dekirk
City of Joliet
